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	Metro Board Selects New CEO
Today, various media outlets attended a press conference to announce the selection of Arthur Leahy as the new Chief Executive Officer.  Mayor Villaraigosa hosted the event and was joined by Directors Fleming, Knabe, Najarian, O’Connor, Ridley-Thomas and Yaroslavsky.  The event was held following the special Board meeting.  Media in attendance included KNBC, the LA Times, Daily News, Downtown News, KFWB/KNX, KFI, KPCC, KCRW, Metro Networks, La Opinion, City News Service, Associated Press and the Eastern Group Publications.  

Media Relations also distributed a news release both locally and nationally to major media outlets as well as trade publications announcing the appointment of Art Leahy.  Stories are expected to run later today and tomorrow.
www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_023.htm


FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting Recap
Yesterday, The FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting began with opening statements by Leslie Rogers, FTA Regional Administrator, Region IX. He discussed administrative changes in the FTA and introduced Jonathan Klein, a new employee with the FTA/FHWA.  He also outlined the current Stimulus Fund program for transportation projects and the FTA’s expanded reporting requirements. 
Chief Financial Services Officer, Terry Matsumoto provided an update on our financial status for the second quarter of FY09.  Most notably, rail and bus ridership continues to rise and operating costs are below the budget.  He also mentioned that Union Contract negotiations are expected to begin in late Spring.  

Staff provided updates on:

· The 2550 Rail Vehicle Program - fifteen vehicles have been conditionally accepted by us and are in revenue service.  We have elected not to exercise the contract options for the purchase of additional vehicles.

· The Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension - continues on-time and within budget and is scheduled to open for revenue service in June 2009.  Construction progress is 94% and Systems installation is 85% complete.  Notice-to-Proceed was issued for the Pomona/Atlantic Station parking structure.    

· The Mid-City/Exposition LRT Phase 1 and Phase 2 Projects - design is currently 95% complete and construction is 30% complete.  The project is experiencing a 30-week delay.

In addition, Rick Thorpe, Chief Capital Management Officer provided the group with updates on general construction projects and the Metro Orange Line Extension.  Carol Inge, Chief Planning Officer provided updates on the Crenshaw, Westside, Eastside and Regional Connector Transit Corridor Projects.  She also outlined the Wilshire Rapid Bus Lane and the Rapid System Gap Closure Project. 

The next FTA New Start Projects Quarterly Review Meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 27, 2009.  
March General Managers’ Group Meeting
Yesterday, the General Managers’ Group met to discuss various regional transit issues affecting Metro and the Municipal Operators.  We discussed our efforts in dealing with our structural deficit through budgeting and the proposed June service changes.  In addition, we announced that the opening day for the Eastside Gold Line Extension has been set for June 19th.  The General Managers received an update on the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) and the upcoming deadlines for receiving the stimulus funds.  They also received an update on the TAP program and proposed changes to interagency transfers.  The General Managers selected Doran Barnes of Foothill Transit and Joe Stitcher of Santa Monica’s Big Blue Bus to represent them on the Access Services Board.
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